EYSA Recreational Player/Parent Bill of Rights
As a member of a soccer club in Eastside Youth Soccer Association (EYSA), as a parent in your role as your child’s advocate, you have certain rights. The member clubs of EYSA; Bellevue Youth Soccer,  Issaquah Soccer,  Lake Hills Youth Soccer, Mercer Island Youth and Newport Youth Soccer are in agreement that the goals of recreational soccer are to have fun, and to develop each player’s soccer skills. The value of each player to a team should be equal, and the standard of what is considered success in reaching developmental goals are as varied as the number of players on each team.

The player or parent should expect that in the spirit of recreational soccer, the below stated “rights” are to be respected and followed by your team’s coach and club. You need inform EYSA if you feel that you or your player is not receiving what they have a right to have on a recreational team. Please go to www. eysa.org and go to “Player/Parents Rights” to report any situations to the otherwise.

1. Recreational players will get 50% of playing time (unless there are documentable  attendance, or behavioral issues). There are no “bench players” (a player who might get a chance to play depending on game situations).
2. The value of important family functions, school activities/homework, and once in a lifetime opportunities will never be used as evidence of a player having “attendance issues”.

3. Each player should be given the opportunity to play many positions.

4. There is no reason to justify a child feeling being put in jeopardy, both physically and emotionally. This could be by an coach, referee, other adult or player.
5. Players will be placed on teams randomly by school attendance area. If you know of someone being placed for any other reason you should let EYSA know. (Please note: there are reasons that a player may end up on a team from a different school, please read the EYSA team formation policy on this website).
6. The recreational season runs from August until mid November (mid December if playing in President’s Cup), it is not realistic to expect a recreational player to have to commit any more time to soccer than this. Other sports are encouraged.

